
Site Report – Chignik Lake – March
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Melody Schilke/Head Teacher K-5

Outstanding Activities and Events
We have some amazingly talented artists! Thank you to Tracey Thomas for making this awesome Bulletin
Board.
Our student store is open for business and we have quickly learned which items are profitable and which
ones we lose money on. What a great lesson in business!

Diana Hejtmanek spearheaded designs for our new sweatshirts. We are making way for those for next year.
We have some on sale for $20!

Personnel
leads our secondary students with passion and drive. She is working on the current SNAPDiana Hejtmanek

project with her students. They are engaged and motivated! We hope to show out at the SNAP meet this
April.
Mac Ratliff continues to tutor and is a big asset to the school.
Nina Garner continues to pour her love into the future generations of Chignik through her excellent work
and preschool teachings. She also does excellent Secretary work and posts notices and gets letters in the
mail to the families of the students and always with a smile on her face.
Inez O'Domin cooks up delicious lunches. She made her own sloppy joe recipe which was out of this world.
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These two sisters often match without even planning it! They are also always there and never with a
complaint making the school environment a safe and trusted place.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Elementary is working on foundational reading and math skills, with some art in the mix. They are working
on writing informational essays and doing their own research. Typing.com is a wonderful resource students
are typing and learning letters all at the same time. We are currently getting ready for state testing by
incorporating more word problems and problem solving skills in the classroom.
Middle & High are doing well in their classes. Students are motivated and ready to learn. They are also
working on state testing skills in preparation for their upcoming test.
Students are receiving extra instruction with Mac, our tutor to help fill in gaps that students may have
missed throughout the year.

Technology Insights
Technology works better than ever. We do not have as many glitches and laggy websites. Thanks to the new
pre-k starlink installed by Sam.

Facility Update

Students make our school brighter and our sunrises!
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LSAC Activity
We had our first LSAC meeting after a long and difficult winter for Chignik. We were able to decide on our
calendar and update everyone about the wonderful happenings and achievements our students have
accomplished.

Volunteer Report
Brenda King organized our Library! Thank you.

Professional Development
In preparation everyone has completed their elearning modules! Thank you to for a greatMoon McCarley
training on testing requirements. Melody Schilke is attending LETRS for Leaders.

Pupil % Attendance K-12
Attendance has increased this month with it hovering around 78%-90%! A much needed improvement. We
still have students who are struggling to get over the winter crud.

Student and Staff Safety
Water is still not approved for drinking without boiling. The village is working diligently to get this issue
resolved.

Subsistence Calendar
N/A

Other
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